PRESS RELEASE

New Forest Trust Campaign following another Pony Death

Last night yet another pony suffered an horrific, painful and totally unnecessary death on the Forest Roads. What can be done to stop this needless slaughter?

The New Forest Trust has been set up to promote the conservation of the New Forest and one of the first areas of focus has been to try to drastically reduce the number of ponies killed on the Forest Roads.

Over the past two years deaths and injury of ponies has been at unacceptable levels – 110 ponies killed or injured in 2003 rising to 118 in 2004 and even though the summer season has not really started fully yet already 35 ponies have been killed or injured on our New Forest roads this year.
There are some simple rules.

· Don’t feed the ponies because this encourages them to come on to  the roads

· Obey the 40 mph speed limit on unfenced roads

· Always report an accident to ensure ponies are not left to suffer

A colourful and hard hitting leaflet has been designed by The New Forest Trust with the help of Hampshire County Council New Forest District Council  and the Forestry Commission. It explains why a 40 Mile speed limit is imposed, the consequences of not adhering to it and the contact details as to how and who to inform should there be an accident.

Unfortunately police report that the major offenders of speeding are local residents so The New Forest Trust pleads with every resident of  the area, and that includes the conurbations of Southampton and Bournemouth, to keep under 40 mph on the unfenced roads.

Hoteliers, Guest Houses and Bed and Breakfast places – make sure you remind all your visitors that they must not feed the ponies and perhaps if we all work together we can prevent another needless death on our Forest Roads.
For further information, leaflets for your locality or more information on The New Forest Trust please visit their web site on www.newforesttrust.org.uk or ring Sam Dovey on 01590 683800.
